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UPCOMING EVENTS: 
 
 
 

2nd August 2020 Sunday 
This will be a run in memory of 

Pam McPherson 
Organised by Don & Phyllis Streeton 
to the Springwood Park Boardwalk 

This will be a special day for all members to 
enjoy & remember. 

 

18th August 2020 Tuesday 
Mid-week/month 

Organised by Arthur Hall & MVOC. 
Note DATE CHANGE! Also early 9:00 AM Start. 

Will be a Pub run, usually a great choice! 
Don’t miss it! 

 

13th Sept 2020 Sunday 
Smorgasbord 

Organised by Neils & Aileen Andersen 
(6th is Fathers Day) 

 

16th Sept 2020 Wednesday 
Mid-Week/month 

Organised by John Westerhuis 
 

      August 2020 
Editors Phone: 07 54940801 
Editors: editor@chacc.com 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
** Smorgasbord **  
When smorgasbord is 

mentioned for a club run 
lunch, all members bring a 
plate or two to place on a 

table to share with all other 
club members present. 

 
**   BYO ** 

When BYO is mentioned for 
a club run lunch, all members 

are to bring lunch for  
themselves. 

 
* BBQ/Sausage Sizzle * 

We provide food ‘n’ salads 
Gold coin donation required 

 
All Sunday Runs are: Meet 
@ Sundowner Motel just off 

the Bribie turnoff in 
Caboolture (8 Aerodrome 
Road), 8.30am for a 9am 
departure. Don’t forget to 
bring your morning tea! 

 

All Mid-week Runs are: 
Meet @ Sundowner Motel 
(as above) 10.00am for a 
10.30am departure (no 

morning tea stop) 

 

 

 

PRESIDENT 
Aldona Scott 
0414 077 818 
 
VICE PRESIDENT 
David Alsbury 
0468 361 490 
 
SECRETARY 
Ian Scott 
0417 772 341 
secretary@chacc.com 
 
TREASURER 
John Westerhuis 
0427 542 384 
 
RUN DIRECTOR 
Alex Gallacher 
0417 247 292 
 
FUND RAISING 
CO-ORDINATOR 
Toosje Davies 
0428 877 926 
 
EDITOR 
Aileen Andersen 
07 5494 0801 
editor@chacc.com 
 
PHOTOGRAPHER 
David Alsbury 
0468361490 
 
WEBSITE 
John Pritchard via 
Alex Gallacher  
(07) 5433 1586 
 
FIRST AID OFFICERS 
David Alsbury 
 
DATING OFFICERS 
Caboolture/Bribie Is 
Kim Bowers 
0427 876 271 
 
Redcliffe/Kallangur 
Andy Byrne  0447 092 196 
 
Loganholme 
Don Streeton 07 3209 9549 
 
Social Director  
 
 
EXTRA COMMITTEE 
Alex Gallacher 
Kim Bowers 
Carol Bowers 
Andy Byrne 
 

OUR AIMS 

To bring together persons with a common 
interest to encourage the use, 
maintenance and preservation of motor 
vehicles of classic and historic 
classification without prejudice to make, 
model, method of manufacture or country 
of origin. As well as vehicles of special 
interest, this may, from time to time, be 
determined by the committee. 

site: www.chacc.com 

Classic and 
Historic 

Automobile Club 
of Caboolture 

Inc. 
PO Box 514 

Caboolture  QLD  

4510 

mailto:editor@chacc.com
mailto:secretary@chacc.com
mailto:editor@chacc.com
http://www.chacc.com/
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PRESIDENTS PRATTLE JULY 2020 
I’m just sitting at the computer and wondering what I’m going to prattle on about this month. Glass 
of bubbles on the desk and my mate out with the boys for the night.  We had a great run up the 
mountain this week to Rick’s Garage in Palmwoods and filled our bellies with way too much food. 
The burgers were ginormous and good value for the money. A great spot to while away some time 
looking at the hot rods, bikes and classics parked on the street.  I’ve never seen so much hand 
sanitiser in one place and when I put it on my hands, I’m sure the alcohol went straight to my head, it 
smelt like Gin.  We do have so much fun on our runs especially when we deviate from the 
instructions and a regroup down the track is required. The mate ship and conversation interesting, 
someone always has a tale to tell.  David told us about cooking in his new abode while having a tipple 
at the same time and burning the dinner not just once but twice on the same night. There is a moral 
to this tale somewhere.  
Scotty and I will be doing a fair bit of travelling next year so President and Secretary Positions will 
be up for grabs at the next AGM.  Scotty will be distributing the nomination forms for Committee 
Members shortly.  Don’t be shy, put your hand up and take on a role to help this club stay on its feet.  
Just a reminder that membership fees will be due for payment by the end of August so start saving 
those pennies.   
Let’s hope that the dreaded bug stays out of our state. Take care.  
Aldona 

 

Secretary’s Scribbles July 2020 
 

Club runs are happening again, we’ve completed two already with good numbers attending. Hasn’t it 
been great to catch up and have a face to face conversation? So much has been happening during the 
months since our last club outings, you could feel the excitement in the air as we assembled at the 
Sundowner. On our Wednesday run Alex took us to the Sandgate Lagoon then for our Sunday trip 
Carol & Kim took us to Deepwater Bend via a morning tea stop at McGavin View Park. This run was 
our annual Memorial Run and Carol gave out little mini hessian bags filled with rosemary that could 
be scattered into the river in memory of past members who are no longer with us.  
As I write this I’m hoping that we don’t have restrictions reapplied due to further infections 
happening. Looking at our Events and Run Dates for the rest of the year you will see that our AGM is 
scheduled for Sunday 25th October. That might sound like a long way off but realise there’s only 3 
more weekend runs between now and then so it’s time to put on the thinking caps and stir the grey 
matter as nominations for position can never be placed too early, in fact the earlier the better as 
prospective new candidates can then have some time to consider their new position helping to 
ensure a seamless changeover. In line with the CHACC Constitution and By-Laws nomination must 
be received by the Secretary at least 14 days prior to the AGM. That means written and signed forms 
to be completed and submitted by 11th October. Copy of our Nomination form will be sent out soon. 
At the Sunday 5th July club run Andy addressed the meeting with a suggestion for a future weekend 
away run where the overnight stay would be on a Sunday night with the return run commencing on 
the Monday morning. Andy’s proposal for this is also with this issue of your SCN, please read and 
offer your thought at our next General Meeting scheduled for 2nd August. 

 
1964 Vanden Plas Princess 

4 Litre Rolls Royce Engine 

Automatic, Leather Upholstery 

Has a Rolls Royce Flying Lady on Bonnet 

Cedar wood Dash and Panels 

Price $15,000  Needs some TLC 

Further Information contact 

Marge & Leo Nunnink 

                                                    (07) 3269 1640         mobile 0429 693 626  



                            Classic and Historical Automobile Club of Caboolture Inc.   

                          - 3 - 

 

 

Some Details for August 2nd Run – Organized by Don & Phyllis Streeton. 
 
This run has been organized in memory of Pam McPherson who was a great friend of many in the club. 

 As mentioned in the “Run Dates” our destination is Springwood Park Boardwalk. Run sheets will 
be distributed at the Sundowner as usual 

 

 Because of the popularity of this place it is suggested by the organizers that we also make this 
our “morning tea stop” because if we do not get there a little early parking will be difficult. 

 

 So, bring your morning tea and chairs. There is a Café very close by where you can purchase a 
coffee etc. Lunch will be provided. 

 

 Lunch will be a “Sausage Sizzle” provided by Phyllis & Don with help from Mal & Lena McLeod. 
There will be some salads and sandwiches with their compliments also, so you need to bring your 
own plates and utensils. (But only if you want to eat!!) 

 

 There will also be a cake as Pam used to love a piece of cake too! 

 
 

SUNDAY 5th JULY 2020 
MEMORIAL Run 

 

Very nippy start to the day but 18 members joined us at the Sundowner for the start of the run.  We 
headed off for a scenic one hours drive to McGavin View Park where parking was plentiful.  We 
enjoyed the Sun for our Smoko! 
Another 25 minutes and we arrived at Deepwater Bend Reserve where Jenny, Stan and Steve had 
monopolised a Rotunda for us and were waiting there.  Another 5 members turned up eventually.  
Parking was a disaster which necessitated 70% of member’s parking illegally onto one side of the 
one-way road.  Total of 26 members and 2 visitors – a great improvement on last year’s Memorial 
Run. 
Again, the sun was kind to us and majority preferred to sit 
out in the sun.  After our quiz which totalled 3 correct 
answers out of 18 and decided upon with a couple of tie-
breaker questions – Sally took out the Memorial Trophy 
with Peter Davis as runner-up.  I did hear a whisper 
afterwards that one other member also got 3 out of 18 but 
didn’t admit to it as he didn’t like the look of the trophy.  
Neils & Aileen handed over the 2019 Perpetual Trophy but 
missing our photographer we neglected to get a photo. 
Aldona then announced if any members would like to make 
their way over to throw their provided Rosemary twigs into 
the South Pine River (in memory of past members),  now 
was the time.  A few were too busy talking and did their 
Rosemary after the Raffle & Goose Club were drawn. 
Thank you to all members who attended and for generously 
donating to ‘Sally’s Hat’ and the Raffle. 
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Mid Week Run 15th July to Rick’s Café/Garage 
Organised by Peter & Toosje Davis. 
Well, what a turn up for the books – your correspondent had spent a freezing day on Tuesday 
washing the old Ford Ute in anticipation of it being a cold and rather miserable day, unfit for man or 
beast in an MG sans ragtop. However the day began bright, sunny and warm, Hello topless MG!  
I suspect it has something to do with Sally Byrne turning up, but others may have a more logical 
meteorological explanation (but I doubt it). Anyway, it was good to see Barry Smith rolling up in his 
MX5 which is actually the grandchild of the MGB, and David Alsbury brought along friend (who 
would have think it?) John Westerhaus – reliable as usual, or is he just lulling us into a false sense of 
security? 
Peter and Toosjie had organized a great run to Rick’s Garage, a very popular spot among the classic 
car and motorbike set, showcasing a great variety of burgers. With run sheets distributed, and 
confirmation that parking had been reserved for the club at the venue, 16 brave and hearty souls 
departed with David busying himself taking photographs of the convoy as it left. 
The run itself was (almost) quite straight forward leading us up Steve Irwin Way, through 
Landsborough  and Maleney then up the range through Mt Mellum and Bald Knob with some great 
scenery and breathtaking views, unfortunately denied to the drivers who were too busy watching 
the road!  
Continuing on through Balmoral Ridge, we headed towards Montville, again through some 
enchanting countryside, and towards the only hiccup in the run, the missed turn up Razorback Rd to 
Palmwoods. After a bit of u-turning and 3-point-turning we found the right road and eventually 
descended onto Rick’s Garage.at Palmwoods. 
We were suitably welcomed, and ushered into the coveted (reserved) spots right out front, which 
was a bit challenging for those of us whose reversing skills were a little rusty, and Peter and his 
Mustang with a dodgy handbrake which eventually rolled gently into the stone kerb! 
All the COVID 19 panic had us all registering and sterilizing before making our sterile way to the 
tables Peter & Toosje had reserved for us. Social distancing was enforced as we ordered our meals, 
but after all the palaver was over,  we then threw the rules away as we had to squeeze shoulder to 
shoulder to fit on the 2 tables allocated! 
Not to worry, it was a beautiful day, a very pleasant run, and the seating arrangements meant we 
were all sitting close together with our friends – what more could you ask for? The meals were great 
– and plentiful, there was much merriment and a good time was had by all. 
Thanks to Toosje & Peter for a very enjoyable day. 
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Classic & Historical Automobile Club of Caboolture Inc 

Minutes for General Meeting 

 
Venue: Sundowner Hotel  
Date:  5 July 2020    Meeting Commenced: 9.00am 
Presidents Welcome: President welcomed all those in attendance. 
Present:   As per attendance sheet 
Apologies:   As per attendance sheet   
Birthday this month: Neville Brown, John Westerhuis, Gloria Groves, Michael Fehlhaber, Ron de 
Bruyn, Julie Walters  
New Members:  Official Welcome to CHACC to James Kovacs  
 Minutes of Last General Meeting: At Yowie Park on 1 March 2020 
Moved by Secretary as a true and accurate Record. Seconded: Toosje Davis  
Business arising from the minutes: Nil 
Correspondence In: As printed in the June 2020 SCN 

 Various other Club Newsletters- forwarded to Run Director 
 All British Day Cancelled 
 Retro Auto available online 
 BVAC July magazine  
 Peter Squire updating his vehicle details 
 Ian Pelly Resignation  

Correspondence Out: 
 Hard copies monthly Steering Column News   
 James Kovacs membership – accepted  
 Acknowledgement of resignation of Ian Pelly 

Secretary moved that inwards be received and outwards endorsed. Seconded: Alex Gallacher  
Treasurer’s Report: Treasurer to present current financials. 
Treasurer moved that they be accepted as true and accurate.  Seconded: Frank Tenney  
Run Directors Report:  

 MVOC joint run changed to Tuesday 18 August 2020. This will be an early start. Accepted by 
members present. 

 Sunday 2 August 2020 to finish at Springwood Park Boardwalk  
 Run 16 September 2020 to be set by John Westerhuis  
 Run 21 October 2020 to be set by Alex Gallacher  
 All other runs to remain as printed in the July SCN 
 Andy Byrne will do a run on 11 October 2020 for those not able to attend the weekend away 

for the Presidents Run. Please advise Alex if you will be attending the run set by Andy. 
General Business: 

 Sally’s Hat recipient to be decided from last year’s donations- Charity Givit was accepted by 
members present as worthy recipient. This way the funds can be distributed to multiple 
people in need. Carol Bowers to propose worthy recipients.  

 Location for AGM and Christmas party to be decided –  
o AGM ideas requested from members present. Suggestion for AGM was park at 

Scarborough. Exact location to be confirmed. BBQ Breakfast with members assisting 
the preparations.   

o Christmas party – Bribie Is beach was proposed and accepted by members. This will 
be catered for. 

 Location of missing Club trophies –  
o Neils and Aileen Andersen returned the memorial trophy. Which was then presented 

to Sally Byrne for winning the quiz.  
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o Alex also mentioned another trophy was held by an Ex member who at the time 
owned an Austin Healey 3000. Past records to be checked for his location.  

John Westerhuis donated his Tyres Galore Voucher to CHACC raffles. Voucher Expires in December. 
Andy Byrne did a presentation on his proposed overnight run in the future. Written proposal will be 
emailed to members and submitted in the next SCN. 
 Nominations forms for Committee 2020-2021 to be emailed to members and submitted in the next 
SCN. 
 
Sally’s Hat: $52.45 
Raffle Winners: Ken McFarlane, Peter Rohan, Phyllis Streeton.  $67.00 raised  
Goose Club: #50 Gloria Groves/Stan Cantrell not in attendance Jackpot to $30.00 
Meeting Closed: 9.30am 
 
Next General Meeting will be Sunday 2 August 2020 prior to the run at 9.00am 
 
Chairman……………………………………..Secretary…………………………….. 
 

 

 
 

Crunchy Corn Flake Biscuits 
 
150g unsalted butter, chopped, at room temperature 
½ cup caster sugar 
1 tablespoon honey 
1 egg 
1 ¼ cups self-raising flour 
¾ cup shredded coconut 
¾ cup sultanas (optional)  
3 cups Kellogg’s Corn Flakes, lightly crushed 
 
Line two large oven trays with baking paper. 
Beat butter, sugar and honey in the small bowl of an electric mixer until pale and creamy. Beat in egg 
until combined. Stir in flour, coconut and sultanas until well combined. 
Place Corn Flakes in a large bowl.  
Roll heaped tablespoons of mixture into balls. One at a time, drop into flakes. Toss to coat. Re-roll 
balls, lightly pressing on flakes. Place about 6cm apart on prepared trays. Slightly flatten with your 
fingertips.  
Cook in a moderately slow oven (160C) for about 20 minutes, or until golden brown. Remove. Cool 
completely on trays. 
 
 
 
 
 

1982 Kenworth W924 Prime Mover 
400hp Cummins Diesel 
15speed Road Ranger 
Dual hydraulics, 4:11diffs 
This unit is fully restored and ready for work, or as part of a collection. 
Rated 90 ton, and can pull 2 tippers 
 
Offers – Don Ph 32099549 
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MEMORIAL  to 

This year 2020 we have recontinued the Memorial Run and would ask that you give 

remembrance to the following past members. 
  Peter Friar    Aug  1991 

  Hilda Ash    Sept  1991 

  Ron Ash     Nov  1992 

  Alan Dean-Freeman   Oct  1994 

  Bill McNamara    Nov  1993 

  Doug Gault    Oct  1996 

  Erin Faithful    May  1998 

  Ivar Soderberg      2000 

  Jeff Stephens    June  2000 

  Norm Beeston    May  2002 

  Noel Faithful      2004 

  Mike Pomerenke    March  2013 

  James Croft    May  2014 

  Don McLeod    July  2014 

  Arthur Hinsbey    Nov  2018 

  Graham Knight    January  2019 

  Lew Vincent    March  2019 

  Bill Gardiner    March  2019 

  Ita Davis     May  2019 

  Lindsay Bell    September 2019 

  Val Follett    September 2019 

  Carolyn Smith    March  2020 

  Pam McPherson    May  2020 

 
 

YOUR HELP IS REQUIRED 
At the last club run on Sunday the 5th July a General meeting was held prior to starting the run I was 
asked to talk about a proposal that I had put forward to the committee about putting an ANNUAL 
overnight event into the run calendar to look to give some variety into the annual RUN calendar, with the 
thought that this run would try “hopefully” to suit the majority of all the members, to enjoy and get 
participation!. 
 
I briefly discussed this and it was proposed that the thoughts that I had would be put forward in the SCN 
for members to think about and come back to the committee members to advise them of how you 
thought of this idea of a run like this & would you participate IF you were able to. 
 
This run would be held in 2 parts .1 – start as a normal Sunday run as usual to finish as normal, BUT PART 
2 would be to continue on to a destination for the night … PLEASE read the suggestion that I put forward 
to see what the RUN could be!. YOUR HELP IN GIVING THIS CONSIDERATION AND LETTING THE RUN 
DIRECTOR – COMMITTEE KNOW WOULD BE APPRECIATED, ANDY. 
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Congratulations to our members 
These lucky people are celebrating this MONTH 

August 2020 Birthday Wishes 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We congratulate all of the above members on celebrating their respective birthdays 

If I have missed anyone I apologise, unless like me you want to forget all about it!! 

 

 
These companies support our club – mention them to your friends, and support them when you 

Need tyres or service for your vehicles or computer support? 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Data Recovery, Computer & Phone Repairs, Websites 

Call John on 0411 646 405 

www.techroom.com.au 
 
 
 
 

Ian Hanna 
 

Garry Walsh 
 

Lana De Bruyn 

http://www.techroom.com.au/
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PRESIDENTS RUN 
10 OCTOBER 2020 

START YOUR CLASSIC ENGINES 
This run will be a two-day event commencing at the Sundowner 

on Saturday 10 October 2020.  Lunch will be at “The Barn and 

Scotty’s Garage” in Flagstone Creek where we can view the 

museum- entry $10.00 

The overnight stay will be at Crows Nest Tourist Park in cabins. 

Cabins available for couples, some wheelchair accessible. 

Dinner and breakfast will be available at the restaurant on site. 

The restaurant is a BYO and serves tasty country grub, pizzas 

and homemade cakes for those with a sweet tooth. 

The commencement of the run will be on toll roads so don’t 

forget your transponders, the remainder of the run will be on 

sealed country and bush roads taking in the delightful vistas on 

offer.  

Leisurely run back down the mountain to Esk and Toogoolawah 

on Sunday  

 

 

 

 

Bookings 

essential 

___
_ 

Cabins to be 

booked directly 

with the Crows 

Nest Tourist Park 

07 4698 1269 call 

Gerald  

___
_ 

Deluxe Cabins 

$107.10 a couple  

___
_ 

2 Bedroom Cabins  

$116.10 

 

___
_ 

BYO alcohol &                 

a sense of humour  

 

CHACC 

secretary@chacc.com 
Scotty 0417 772 341 
Aldona 0414 077 818 

Alex 0417 247 292 

 

 

 



                            Classic and Historical Automobile Club of Caboolture Inc.   

                          - 10 - 

 

 

CHACC EVENTS & RUN DATES FOR 2020 

Any further queries, please phone Run Director Alex 0417247292 
 

Just a little note: Those of you who nominated to organize runs will be hearing from me regarding 

the dates marked NEED A VOLUNTEER to see if you are agreeable to transfer your cancelled run to 

one of those dates. 

 

2nd August 2020 Sunday  This will be a run in memory of Pam McPherson, organised 

by Don & Phyllis Streeton, to the Springwood Park Boardwalk. 

This will be a special day for all members to enjoy & 

remember. 

 

18th August 2020 Tuesday  Mid-week/month. Organised by Arthur Hall & MVOC. 

Note DATE CHANGE! Also early 9:00 AM Start. 

Will be a Pub run, usually a great choice! Don’t miss it! 

 

13th Sept 2020 Sunday  Smorgasbord Organised by Neils & Aileen Andersen   

(6th is Father’s Day) 

 

16th Sept 2020 Wednesday  Mid-Week/month. Organised by John Westerhuis. 

 

 

10th Oct 2020 Saturday This will be the President’s Run (all genuflect) to Crows Nest 

for an overnight stay at the Caravan park there. It will be a 

great chance for us to have a real get together and a drink or 

3 without worrying about driving home at night. More details 

to come. 

 

21st Oct 2020 Wednesday  Mid-Week/month. Organised by Alex Gallacher. 

 

 

25th Oct 2020 Sunday  This will be our AGM breakfast Venue to be advised 

 

 

1st Nov 20 Sunday   Leaving this free for member’s wishing to go to Imbil Festival 

 

 

21st Nov 2020 Saturday This will be our Christmas Lunch, probably on the beach at 

Bribie Island, and catered. 
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